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Swim - A- Thon - Friday Oct. 30 !
KAS School Store Opens This Sunday Oct. 25!



Dear Parents,

The second quarter of the school year has started with great 
energy!  

It was a very busy and productive first quarter.  Parent-Teacher 
Conferences were held this Wednesday, October 21.  Unlike 
the large group meetings of Back To School Night held at the 
beginning of the school year, Parent-Teacher Conferences were 
designed so that just you and your child’s teachers could chat 
about your children’s academic and social adjustment since the 
opening of school. Parent-Teacher Conference meetings provide 
excellent opportunities for you to continue to stay in close com-
munication with your child’s teachers as you work as a team to 
support learning.  If you were not able to attend Parent-Teacher 
Conference Day, and you wish to meet individually with your 
child’s teachers, please contact them for an appointment

The months of October, November, and December before 
the winter holiday break that begins December 18 constitute 
the second quarter of the academic school year.  It will be 
an ‘action packed’ and exciting time of learning, and a time 
that students will be actively involved in extra-curricular and 
after-school activities.  As always, we seek and welcome your 
support as the children engage in the business and excitement 
of learning and living at KAS.  

Below are two activities specifically designed for you as parents 
that are coming up during the month of November (several 
Superintendent’s Parent Information Seminars have were com-
pleted during the months of August through October) :

Superintendent’s Parent Information Seminars.  
Please bring your friends and colleagues from KAS 
and from outside of KAS:

Thursday, November 12- 8:30-9:30 AM, KAS Library 
“The Importance of the KAS International School 
Experience-Building Resilience in your Child”
- Presenter, Dr. Rob Beck

Thursday, November 26- 8:30-9:30 AM, KAS Library 
“Mathematics and the Early Elementary School 
Years”
- Presenter, Mrs. Andurette Van der Merwe

I wish you and your child a successful second quarter!

Sincerely,

Dr. Rob Beck
Superintendent

Letter from the Superintendent

Dear Parents, Students, and Community Members,

One of the 4Cs of our school is Curriculum. Students, parents, 
and teachers sometimes wonder how Curriculum, something 
already fixed and outside of the student, can be on the same 
par as the other 3Cs of Character, Citizenship, and Communi-
ty in helping our students to develop into outstanding human 
beings. Does it really belong as one of the 4Cs?

Character is certainly always within a person, and it is rarely 
fixed, because each person must cultivate their own character 
each day and the positive traits that accompany it, or these 
noble traits, this quality of being ethical, will be present in the 
individual on a limited basis if at all.

Citizenship isn’t quite so deep as Character, but it is broad. 
Citizenship is the response of the individual to the needs and 
demands of the community, a dynamic quality which must 
always be sparked anew.

Community, like curriculum, is outside of us, but, unlike cur-
riculum, we are automatically part of a community, in fact of 
many communities simultaneously (the community of human 
beings, of children or adults, etc.) just by who we are or where 
we happen to live. Some communities, however, require ac-
tive effort on the part of their members—their citizens—to exist 
and thrive. The learning community of Khartoum American 
School, for example, is that kind of dynamic community that 
must be consciously created.

Curriculum is a course of study that we engage in, but this is 
set and fixed by the school, isn’t it, so what does this have to 
do with helping our students to become wonderful human 
beings? Is it that the better our curriculum, the better hu-
man beings our students may become? Well, it’s partly that 
of course, and we are continuously striving to improve our 
curriculum just for this very purpose. But there’s a deeper level. 
Like community, we are all engaged in many curriculums 
(curricula) simultaneously. We may be students in a formal 
educational setting, and we may also be learning new skills at 
our places of work or for personal development or just for fun. 
We may learn new things from watching a movie or reading 
a book or listening to a young child or an old man or a friend, 
or stranger. We are all enrolled in the great school of Life, and 
our learning opportunities are endless. The degree that we 
recognize this fact and embrace it determines our success rate 
in mastering the curricula we are engaged in. So Curriculum 
as one of our 4Cs really means that we and our students are 
“curriculum-minded,” i.e., that we are passionate about learn-
ing in the many forms it takes in our lives, that we are scholars 
of the knowledge, as well as of the mysteries, of life.

May we all be ethical, community-minded, scholar-citizens of 
KAS!

Phil Centers

Elementary Principal

Letter From Elementary Principal



Math Minute Questions

Thursday, October 22nd, 2015

Kindergarten

Q1: Count forward from 1 -10 while 
standing on one leg (practice at home, 
and the KG student selected will demon-
strate doing this during the assembly)

Q2: Which shape has 2 long sides and 
2 short sides? Draw a picture of this 

shape and write the name.

Grade 1
Q1: Add the following coins together:

Write the total amount here:________________       
Q2: Show this amount using fewer coins 
(draw the coins needed)

Grade 2

Q: Make a Fact Family Triangle using 
the numbers 8 and 4
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Dear Parents/Guardians,

I am pleased to announce the second KAS Aquatic Center Swim-A-Thon!  
It is a fun activity for all of our swimmers and the KAS community as a 
whole (Parents, Teachers, Students). The challenge this year is to try an 
emulate Coach Sara Gadala’s epic feat of crossing the Mediterranean 
from Napoli to Capri. Today it is aptly called the Maratona Del Golfo 
Capri- Napoli. This event is surely one of the most celebrated and known 
in its field.

About the KAS Swim-A-thon

To encourage members of the KAS community, whatever the age or 
ability, to understand and realize the benefits of regular swimming as a 
means to improve health and well being, and to achieve personal fitness 
goals.

Sponsor a swimmer!

Know someone who has entered the 2015 Swim-A-Thon? Please consider 
supporting their valiant efforts to swim their personal best (even as a su-
per team up to the equivalent of the Maratona Del Golfo Capri- Napoli), 
while at the same time raising funds for the KAS Swim Team. 

How do you do it?

By registering you or your team’s intent to participate in Maratona Del 
Golfo Capri- Napoli challenge to swim part of the 1440 lengths or 720 
laps as a community. Once you have registered please practice follow-
ing a structured plan* that will enable you or your team to complete the 
required distance.

The Maratona Del Golfo Capri- Napoli
Will the KAS Community come forward this year to attempt this most cel-
ebrated and known race in its field. The Maratona Del Golfo Capri- Na-
poli is an official leg of the 2015 FINA WORLD GRAND PRIX. The ones 
who know the event surely remember the so-called “Nile’s Crocodiles” 
the famous Egyptian athletes who invented this kind of contest. Our own 
Coach Sara took second place in 1975 at the age of 16 years!!

We hope that each swimmer will participate in the Swim-A-Thon to the 
best of their ability. 

Thank you for your participation!

Hanro van der Merwe
Athletic Director

* Please take note that the Aquatic Center has 

training plans available for you.

* You can also register on the day of the 

Swim-A-Thon.

Letter From Athletic Director
Swim - A- thon friday oct. 30



Take Math. In 5th grade the class is reviewing compu-
tation, but at the same time it’s being introduced to 
algebraic, geometric, and statistical concepts. So we 
as a class hover between concrete and abstract ideas, 
with one foot in elementary school and the other in 
middle school.

The kids experience a similar shift in Language 
Arts. Oral communication and reading have started to 
solidify; so conversations are lengthier and chap-
ters can be read without intervention. Yet grammar 
and writing, activities that needs organization and 
structure, take more time and thought.

In science and social studies, the stu-
dents are starting to ask “Why.” 
“Why do we need to learn how to convert 
from one system to another?”  “Why did 
the ancient people mummify their pha-
raohs?” “Why 

The juxtaposition of these words describes the 5th 
grade perfectly. The children are transitioning from 
elementary into middle school, and most of their 
lives are in flux. So many doors are opening intel-
lectually for the first time as they hover between 
being children and teenagers. And like all transi-
tions people experience in life, a foot remains in 
each door until the change is complete.

do we use both present and past togeth-
er in present perfect tense?”  “Why do 
we see the reflected colors rather than 
the absorbed ones?”  Fifth graders are 
on the verge of conceptual thought, and 
this single question is a the root of 
learning. This is done with both a young 
child’s curiosity, but also wanting to 
process the notions more deeply. 
 
A foot in each door. 

Learning to Read
Reading to Learn


